SOLAR PANELS ON SCHOOL PREMISES 
Schools are increasingly being approached by companies offering deals for the installation of solar panels on school roofs. In particular a recent offer from Eco-Schools has been asking schools to sign up to an agreement by 1st July.

Norfolk County Council (NCC) supports the use of renewable energy, including solar energy.  However the implementation process needs to be carefully considered to address the technical and legal points raised as well as ensuring the best deals are achieved.  To the best of our knowledge the Feed in Tariff (FiT) will be available for the foreseeable future, so schools should not feel pressurised to enter into any solar panel arrangement through fear that subsidies are about to be removed.  The Government has made no announcement that FiTs are under threat and have only recently reinforced the scheme to support smaller/medium sized installations up to 50kW. 
In the meantime our recommendation is that schools do not sign up to the Eco-schools offer. Where the school premises are owned by the County Council we have particular concerns, but we would extend this advice at this stage to all schools. We would ask any school whose building is owned by NCC which has signed up to the Eco-Schools scheme, or any scheme, to let us know.  We will discuss the proposals with Eco-Schools direct.  
We set out the reasons below why extreme caution should be exercised before any solar panel offer is considered.

Further more detailed advice is being worked on and will be presented to the next meeting of the Schools Forum sub-group on Carbon reduction (13th July) before being issued to schools before the end of term.
KEY ISSUES

Some of the key issues to consider and which are absent in the information with the Eco-School offer are:

Technical: 

· Long term maintenance implications and responsibility
· Roof materials, suitability, structural capacity etc,

· Who will remove the panels if roof maintenance is required?

· Liability for loss of income if the panels have to be removed for maintenance

· Will the roof need replacing within 25 years?

· Managing the possible presence of asbestos in the roof during installation

· Responsibility if the panels are vandalised

· Guarantees on quality of panels and installation

Legal and contractual

· Ownership, contractual liability, break clauses 

· Due diligence on behalf of the building owner for technical matters above

· Planning permission and building control

· Clarification of text of agreement – the Eco-Schools agreement is not detailed enough and would require legal advice

· Insurance

Financial

· How can the relative value of the offer be assessed against others?

· Should a rent be payable as well as the free energy to make the deal better value?

Further information

Technical advice:

 

Richard Varvel 

Richard.varvel@nps.co.uk 


01603 706191
Contractual advice



Lorain Love
Lorain.love@norfolk.gov.uk 

01603 638162
General premises advice


School’s Building Surveyor
Energy Education team


Sue Falch-Lovesey

Susan.falch-lovesey@norfolk.gov.uk 




If you have signed up for the Eco-Schools offer or any other scheme please inform Jo Ashford by email jo.ashford@norfolk.gov.uk 

